
Public Works Committee  February 14, 2023 
  Ruston, LA 

 

TO:  Lincoln Parish Police Jury 

FROM: Public Works Committee 

SUBJECT: Committee Report 

 

The Public Works Committee of the Lincoln Parish Police Jury met in the Police Jury Meeting 

Room, 100 West Texas Avenue, Tuesday, February 14, 2023, at 6:30 p.m. Present were: Logan 

Hunt, Chair; Theresa Wyatt, TJ Cranford, and Glenn Scriber. 

 

ABSENT: Matt Pullin 

 

Logan Hunt called the meeting to order and TJ Cranford delivered the invocation. 

 

Glenn Scriber offered a motion, seconded by Theresa Wyatt, to approve the Agenda.  The motion 

carried with the following votes: 

 

 YEAS: Wyatt, Cranford, Hunt, and Scriber 

 

Chairman Hunt called for Public Comments on Agenda Items. There were none.  

 

The first item on the agenda was to take action on railroad tank car bids. Theresa Wyatt offered a 

motion, seconded by Glenn Scriber to recommend authorizing the purchase of tank cars from the 

low bidder meeting bid specifications, The Railroad Yard, Inc, in the amount of $136,000 and to 

refer this matter to the Finance Committee for required budget adjustments.  

 

Lincoln Parish Police Jury 
BID TABULATION SHEET 

Item #: One (1) - Five (5) Railroad Tank Car Culverts 10 ft x 60 ft 
Bid Date: Friday, February 3, 2023 @ 9:00 a.m. 

Budgeted Amount: $38,000.00 
Notes: Budget amendment will have to be made due to this increase. 

Bidder Size Bid Comments 
The Railroad Yard, Inc. per bid specs $136,000.00 $27,200 each 
Gateway Pipe Inc. per bid specs $180,000.00 $36,000 each 
Gateway Pipe Inc. Qty 6 - 10' x 50' $132,000.00 $22,000 each 
Clark Tank Cars, LLC REJECTED REJECTED Received bid via email 
Kedco REJECTED REJECTED Received bid late via USPS 

 

The motion carried with the following votes:  

 

 YEAS: Wyatt, Cranford, Hunt, and Scriber 

 

TJ Cranford offered a motion, seconded by Theresa Wyatt, to recommend authorizing the 

advertisement of bids for asphalt materials. The motion carried with the following votes:  

 

 YEAS: Wyatt, Cranford, Hunt, and Scriber 
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Glenn Scriber offered a motion, seconded by Theresa Wyatt, to recommend authorizing the 

Administrator to negotiate a contract for engineering and design services for the Rabb Road 

Bridge Replacement Project and to execute any and all documents relative thereto. The motion 

carried with the following votes:  

 

 YEAS: Wyatt, Cranford, Hunt, and Scriber 

 

(Matt Pullin entered the meeting.) 

 

Theresa Wyatt offered a motion, seconded by Glenn Scriber, to recommend authorizing the 

purchase of approximately 80 acres from Corney Properties, LLC in the amount of $220,000.00, 

contingent on right-of-way access, and to further recommend authorizing the President to execute 

any and all documents related thereto and to refer this matter to the Finance Committee for 

budget adjustments. The motion carried with the following votes:  

 

 YEAS: Wyatt, Cranford, Hunt, and Scriber 

 

Next on the agenda was to consider amendments to the 2022 Capital Improvement Plan Asphaltic 

Concrete Overlays. Glenn Scriber offered a motion, seconded by TJ Cranford, to recommend 

authorizing Change Order No. 1 increasing the Contract in the amount of $35,660.75. The motion 

carried with the following votes:  

 

 YEAS: Wyatt, Cranford, Hunt, and Scriber 

 

Theresa Wyatt offered a motion, seconded by Glenn Scriber, to recommend authorizing the 

President to sign a Certificate of Substantial Completion for the 2022 Asphaltic Concrete Overlay 

Project. The motion carried with the following votes:  

 

 YEAS: Wyatt, Cranford, Hunt, and Scriber 

 

Under other business, Theresa Wyatt inquired whether or not right-of-way access had been 

acquired from Mr. Michael Lyons for the Mondy Road Bridge Replacement Project. Hunter 

Lancaster of Shuler Consulting Company stated that right-of-way access had not been granted, 

however, the project was still in the engineering phase and rights-of-way should be acquired soon.  

 

Assistant Administrator Kevin Klepzig stated that a letter had been received from the Louisiana 

Department of Transportation regarding the request made by Resolution 23-01 concerning safety 

issues at the West Bound I-20 Exit at Louisiana Highway 33. Mr. Klepzig stated that DOTD is 

aware of the situation and has been looking into correcting the issue and is currently waiting for 

the necessary parts to make repairs. He further reported that the matter should be corrected 

within the next few months.  

 

Skip Russell asked about the condition of Mt. Harmony Church Road, citing concerns due to 

subdivision development in that area. Jerry Doss stated that the main issue is with cross drains 

on the gravel portion of the road and that these cross drains had recently been cleared by Highway 
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Department crews.  

 

Interim Parish Administrator Courtney Hall offered congratulations to Jerry Doss and Kevin 

Klepzig, for making sure that all parish bridges were in full compliance with the Off-System Bridge 

Program for 2022. 

 

There being no public comments or any further business to come before the Committee, the 

meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

              

Courtney Hall      Logan Hunt 

Interim Parish Administrator    Committee Chair 


